






























































































































































































  
 

LOST IN TIME AND HISTORY 
 
I am saddened to find out a wonderful part 
of our history as a state has been put in an 
area at the State House where no one can 
see it, enjoy it, or know more about its 
history. 

 
I am writing about our Massachusetts 
Liberty Bell Replica.  

 
Didn't know we had one, did you? Neither 
did I until a visit to the State House revealed 
its existence, but not the bell itself. The 
Liberty Bell has it roots going back to July 
4, 1776 and the signing of the Declaration 
of Independence. In 1950, President Harry 
S. Truman had 55 replicas of the original 
Liberty Bell cast in France by the Paccard 
Bell Foundry.  

 
At that time President Truman gave each of 
the 48 states one and one each for the 
United States territories and U.S. federal 
buildings. These replica bells were to 
promote a U.S. Savings Bond Drive. One 
bell was shipped to the Boston State House.  

 
The bell was moved to the front porch of 
the State House in the late 1950s and could 
be seen by everyone who climbed the stairs 
or exited through the center doors for well 
over 40 years.  After Sept. 11, 2001, the 
front stairs and front doors were closed and 
it was no longer open to the public, which is 
why many visitors are unaware of our 

Liberty Bell Replica’s presence here.  
(Although it can still be viewed on occasions when 
the porch is open for special events.)    
 
These bells were designed not only for a 
savings bond drive, but so that the public in 
each state would have access to a part of 
our history that can be seen, felt and 
enjoyed, I think, some visitors may never be 
able to go to Philadelphia, where the original 
Liberty Bell is, but visitors should be able to 
go to Massachusetts State House where all 
visitors are suppose to be able to go and see 
the Liberty Bell Replica. This goes for the 
thousands of school children who visit the 
State House every year.  
 
My suggestion is to move the bell inside the 
State House to a spot where Replica Liberty 
Bell can be seen and admired by visitors. 
Moving the bell would take getting 
permission from the Senate President, the 
State Senators, The Speaker of the House of 
Representatives and the State 
Representatives.  

 
I sincerely hope that our state senators and 
state representatives consider approving that 
the Massachusetts Replica Liberty Bell be 
moved soon so that our Liberty Bell Replica 
will not be lost in time and history.  
 

G. A. Warren 
  
 




































